

"...he leadeth me in the paths of righteousness for his name's sake." Psalm 23:3b

Dear Ministry Partners, June 4, 2019

This week marked **six years** since Dan retired from the Army. It also marked **six years** since we said goodbye to everyone in Virginia and headed down to the mission field in Georgia. Back then, we were coming to be helpers, and *only* helpers, to the Ingrams, who had a thriving ministry at Ft. Benning. We had no idea what the Lord was about to do in our lives.

Since then, the **Lord has stretched, challenged, and grown us** in many ways, and He's still not done! As the saying goes, "We're not yet where we ought to be, but praise God, we're not where we used to be." No, we just want to communicate to you that we see the Lord's faithfulness in our lives, and you can be sure that He truly *does* have a plan for your life, too. Trust Him. He loves. He leads. He provides.

That said, we are quickly approaching the **end of the Deputation Trail!** The **Lord's faithfulness** in both the past and the present, gives us hope that He will soon open doors for us once again in the near future. Please do pray with us for the Lord to **open up ministry opportunities for us**, and to **have wisdom** what we should do in case we are presented with multiple options at conflicting times, or some such thing. We desire to be where the Lord would have us to be. As always, we also appreciate your prayers for our **health, safety in travels, strength in our marriage and family, and to be a blessing to the churches we visit.**

Finally, we <u>praise the Lord for our son Andrew's graduation from college!</u> The Lord helped him to achieve a Bachelor of Arts in History. Here are his words of thanks to you: "Thank you to all of you who prayed for me in my time at college. I can assure you they were very instrumental in my academic success." We also praise the Lord for answering our prayers in helping Andrew find a good job that even includes some benefits! Amen! Andrew and Lydia still need to find a place to live before their wedding next month, but they have some good leads there.

Thank you again, for your faithful prayers and financial support. Please know we are praying for you, too!

Marching forward in Christ, Dan and Kelly Kursinsky



CONTACT INFORMATION